
 

 

Southern Nevada Officials Association 
BOARD OF CONTROL MEETING 

 
Monday, January 10, 2011 

 
Minutes 

 
President Kristosik called the meeting to order at 5:55 PM 
 
In attendance:  Vince Kristosik, Joel Ritchie, Jim Cavin, Susan Young, Gaylon Kent, Sheila Seifer and 
Gail Anderson.   
 
Approved minutes as amended from December Meeting 
  

1) Survey results  – Distributed for review to be discussed at next meeting.  
 

2) Pink Whistles – A personal choice whether to use or not the remainder of the year.  Motion to 
order another 300 whistles.  
 

3) Arm Bands – ASB voted to order black arm bands with SNOA in white.  Joel will do research on 
cost and send out an email.   
 

4) Baseball Assignor –  Jim Claypoole  will be the new baseball assignor.  Let Baseball Board 
know all correspondence to members should be sent thru their board. Vince will notify Baseball 
Board.  Joel will notify ASB that each Board should send their respective info out.   
 

5) Basketball Board Meeting – Assignor issues discussed.  No officials or S/T at a Spring Mountain 
game.  It is suggested that ADs be asked to go into Arbiter to verify games.  An evaluation 
should be done at the end of the year.  February games will be assigned thru a draw on MLK 
day.  Board will evaluate the assignor situation at the end of the year.   

 
6) Volleyball Assignor – Advise Volleyball they should not put applicants on the website.  All 

volleyball membership should have to opportunity to apply for the position and cc the Board of 
Control.   
 

7) Scholarship Funds  - Appoint an Ad hoc Committee from the ASB to administer scholarship 
selection process.  Set aside $5000 - $4000 high school students and $1000 for sports camps.  
 

8) ASB – Meeting will be Feb. 13th, 2011.  Reviewed minutes from last meeting. 
 

9) Rob Poteet – Was in the hospital.  Flowers were sent.  He has been released.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:28 PM 

 
 
 

 Submitted by Gail Anderson 
12/27/2010 
 
 
 
 
 


